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February, 2019  Volume 26 Issue 6 

 

United Church of the Valley 
A Partnership Church:  

United Church of Christ & Disciples of Christ 

Dear Church Family, 

     I was so saddened to hear that the poet Mary Oliver passed away on 

January 17, 2019. Her poetry filled the reader with awe, wonder, delight 

and beauty. It could uplift you, challenge you, make you think and feel 

deeply, and transform you in surprising ways. Her poetry drew me closer 

to God. Her powerful, simple words showed me glimmers of who God is. 

She will be greatly missed. May she rest in peace. 

     One of my favorite Mary Oliver poems is ñThe Summer Day.ò Enjoy! 

Who made the swan, and the black bear? 

Who made the grasshopper? 

This grasshopper, I mean-- 

the one who has flung herself out of the grass, 

the one who is eating sugar out of my hand, 

who is moving her jaws back and forth instead of up and down -- 

who is gazing around with her enormous and complicated eyes. 

Now she lifts her pale forearms and thoroughly washes her face. 

Now she snaps her wings open, and floats away. 

I don't know exactly what a prayer is. 

I do know how to pay attention, how to fall down 

into the grass, how to kneel in the grass, 

how to be idle and blessed, how to stroll through the fields 

which is what I have been doing all day. 

Tell me, what else should I have done? 

Doesn't everything die at last, and too soon? 

Tell me, what is it you plan to do 

With your one wild and precious life? 

  

                   I will be praying for UCV and each one of you. 

 

                                     In faith, love, and hope, 

                                            Pastor Debbie 
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I imagine hands stretching forward, a small cramp in 
the pinky and thumb. A sigh and a shake to get the 
nervous sweat away. Slowly, carefully pulling the 
leather gloves on and reaching out to precisely fit the 
hands around the motorcycle handlebar grips. A 
charge rattles down the arms as the hands rev the 
engine. A deep breath andé whoosh! The cape bil-
lows out behind; the wheels spin faster and faster. 
Through the visor the ramp comes closer and closer. 
The wheel hits the ramp, the hands turn hard, the 
engine whines, and the eyes are filled with skyé 

Thatôs how I imagine it. I used to think about that set 
of images often when I was a kid. I would watch Evel 
Knievel and other daredevils on the television. Iôd 
hold my breath while they sailed up and over a row 
of cars and only let the breath out when the wheels 
hit the other side. Sometimes the daredevil would land smoothly and zoom around 
the course a little bit before stopping, jumping off to the cheers of the crowd and roses 
and trophies. Other times the wheels would hit the other side only to bounce or wob-
ble, waver, then collapse with the whole motorcycle, skidding and spinning, the dare-
devil bouncing in ways that people shouldnôt, to the tears and screams of the crowds. 
Later a thumbs-up from a hospital bed, covered in plaster casts and traction wires, a 
crooked grin between face bandages. 

What in the world is Lee going on about?  

These images keep presenting themselves when I sit quietly and think about UCV in 
2019. It seems increasingly likely weôll finish the purchase of our very own church 
building and move in this year. But it doesnôt solve all our problems. Some serious 
ones are right in front of us. We want the church to grow: in numbers, in depth, in ser-
vice. We need to serve our young people better. We want to give a fetching model of 
progressive Christianity in an area that needs it. And though weôre about to spend a 
lot of money, we need to figure out how to live within our means with our income and 
our expenses--one way or the other!  

Our church is like a ragtag daredevil and we are doing something quite daring this 
year. Weôve tuned up the engine the best we know how and weôre gunning it, heading 
right for the ramp. I think weôve got the fuel. I think weôve got the know-how. I wouldnôt 
be serving as moderator if I thought otherwise. But it certainly is not about me. Itôs 
about all of us together. Weôre all on that bike, about to hit the ramp and sail through 
the air. Will we nail our landing and take a victory lap to the cheers of the crowd? I 
donôt know. Will we crash in a nightmare scene, eyes looking away? I donôt know. 
What I actually want to know is can we look around together and gaze at the beautiful 
sky while in the midst of something amazing and terrifying?  

 

We can, but it will take faith, my friends. Faith and open eyes.  

 

Letôs do this. 

On the Bus with Lee 
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SAD NEWS 

   

 

 sin 

Dear UCV Family. It is with great pain to my heart to have to tell you all that the Martinez Family 
will no longer be attending Sunday services. We have spoken to our Lord through prayers and 
Rocio and I must get our children to a Sunday school , a youth group and a baby sitter so that 
Rocio and I donôt miss out on sermons any longer. We will always be there with you all in spirit 
and will always love each and everyone of you. May our Lord Bless UCV always Love you for-
ever.  

The Llamas Martinez Family. 

 

It is with a heavy heart and sadness that the Llamas-Martinez family has decided to leave UCV.  
They are leaving because we do not have a children's program so they are able to join in the 
service.  My wife Sherry had offered to donate one week a month to help this important pro-
gram continue. We have some new people that have attended church recently that have chil-
dren. I feel if this program does not  get going we will have much trouble attracting some new 
blood we so desperately need. Who will step up and help.  The glove is down.  Your move. 
Come on and help. 

 

 UCV CHURCH COUNCIL  

UCV CHURCH COUNCIL  

Moderator ï Lee Eddy 

Vice Moderator ï Terin Harris 

Treasurer ï Michael Turner 

Clerk ï Debbie Hudson 

Ecumenical and Outreach ï   Sandy Selby 

Parish Life ï Ruth Sharp 

Member at Large ï Steve Falgout 

Worship - Open 

Education - Open 

 

Pastor-Parish Relations - Sherry Turner, 

Lee Eddy, Sue Berry 

Rooftop Ministries - Steve Falgout, Donna 

Richards 

UCC Delegates:  Donna Richards 

DOC Delegates: (Open)  

Meanwhile in Wiscon-
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Small But Mighty! Small Group Ministries starting up at UCV 

 

Our church is small but mighty! And every Sunday feels like a small group, home 
church gathering. But sometimes itôs nice to break off into smaller groups to allow 
deep conversations and sharing about our faith. Thatôs where Small Group Ministries 
come in. Please join Sandy Selby in the Green Dragon room after church Sunday, 
Feb. 10th, to learn about some existing small groups open in our area and brainstorm 
others we might want to start at UCV.  

 

Outreach Opportunities  

 

Souper Bowl Sunday Feb. 3rd 

Support the local food pantry at Murrieta United Methodist Church and earn bragging 
rights for your favorite team! Bring cans of soup to church on Feb. 3rd and deposit 
them in your teamôs box. Winning team will be announced after church in the fellow-
ship hall.  

 

Professional Clothing Drive 

Do your spring cleaning early and help someone start the new year in a new job! We 
are collecting interview clothing for Mental Health Systems, Inc., where our very own 
Holly Rolfe is helping folks get back into the workforce. We need suits, ties, blazers, 
dresses, skirts, slacks, dress shirts, blouses, dress shoes and even dress socks - eve-
rything for the sharp-dressed job hunter. We all have those ñgoodò clothes that we just 
canôt bring ourselves to give away even though we know we will never be that size 
again.  And then there are the happily retired who never again have to put on un-
comfortable clothes! Letôs get those treasures out of the closet and back to work! 

 
Thanks! 

Sandy   
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There are two events this February. First on February 3rd we have our annual 
Souper Bowl Challenge.  We will have two boxes set up for each team contending in 
the game.  Bring your box or can of soup to put in the box of the team you predict will 
win the big game.  If you wish to write a check to the Food Bank, make it payable to 
UCV with your team name in the memo line. Lets see who, besides Rick, will place 
their soup for the Patriots. So bring your soup to cheer on your team.  Then for our 
Pot Luck Sunday, (February 17th) we will have a theme of soup. So make your best 
soup to bring to the pot luck.  As usual there will be a sign up list at church.  I hope 
all will have a great time watching the game and at our pot luck. Thanks to all who 
are able to participate. 

Carol Channing 1921ð2019 RIP 

 

UCV in Action 
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MONTHôS SAYINGS 

UCV CONTACT INFORMATION:  

Mailing Address:  PO Box 517, 
Murrieta, CA 92564-0517 

Sunday Worship: 27895 Diaz Rd, 
Temecula (Temecula Masonic Center) 

  

Church Phone: 951-698-1520 (Office 
at The Community House, 24973 
Washington Ave., Murrieta)  

Office Email: admin@UCVchurch.org          
News: UCVNLLINK@gmail.com  

Pastor: Debbie Rice 

pastordebbie@ucvchurch.org  

Moderator: Lee Eddy   
council@ucvchurch.org    

     Happy Birthday                                                             

Feb 3  Hunnicut Farms 

Feb 10 Ritchie's Diner 

Feb 17 Soup Pot Luck 

Feb 24 Sizzler 

Lunch Bunch 

 

Lois Aitcheson              2/12 

Donna Richards            2/13 

Abe Castro                    2/15 

Connie French              2/22 

Archie Aitcheson           2/29 

Anniversaries  

Lee & Keira Eddy                         2/19 

In my country, the people can do as they like, 

although it often happens that they donôt like 

what they have done. 

-Winston Churchill 

It is the set of the sails, not the  

direction of the wind that deter-

mines the direction we go. 

-Jim Rohn 

Our prayers and thoughts go out to all the 

folks in the winter vortex. Stay warm and 

safe my friends. 


